
SEHS SLT Minutes  
10.3.2023  

  
The meeting commenced at 8:16am in room 111.  
  
Copies of the September meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.  
  
Old Business   
SLT asked for follow-up about custodial issues raised at the September SLT meeting as the issue is 
ongoing. Admin were not present at the time this was mentioned so Jamie Davis will follow-up with 
admin.  
 
New Business   
Chris Cook proposed the approval of a new club called the National Honors Psychology Club that 
will provide our students with access to college professors and college level research. SLT 
approved this club.  
 
CTE and English raised concerns about student plagiarism and the school potentially buying a 
subscription to something to curb it. The school has maintained a subscription to Turnitin.com for 
2 years which detects plagiarism on documents submitted via Canvas. Our subscription is set to 
end November 8 and there was no usage from last November. Additionally, the school just 
purchased a Remind subscription that would be more widely used. Staff were encouraged to locate 
another program that we could potentially use that was not so expensive.  
 
Classified staff raised concerns over parents in the back lot trying to pick up their car riders and 
how this is leading to confrontations and/or unsafe situation in the back of the school. Mr. Scott 
will communicate that car riders should be picked up in the front of the building then consider 
additional solutions since stopping this would ultimately require more supervision.  
 
Captain Shearin shared that he and Crystal Taylor would be taking over SGA sponsorship. They 
do still need someone who would be willing to help with events such as homecoming and prom. 
Additionally, they plan to meet with a representative from each school club. More communication 
to follow.  
 
Parent and Student Questions / Announcements  
Parents raised concerns about the amount of vaping in bathrooms that was causing some students 
to be worried they would be accused of vaping as well due to proximity. Admin assured parents 
and staff that when students are caught vaping the student actually vaping at the time or in 
possession of the vape is punished. The ultimate solution to this issue is increased supervision. 
Admin will be placing custodial staff at strategic bathrooms during class changes to help deter to 
this.  
  
The meeting adjourned at 8:58am.  
  
The next meeting is November 7 at 8:15am in room 111.   
 

https://gcsnccom-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/davisj4_gcsnc_com/ESwjJo3K7whDkajtZE3ixfMBg8lH0K6EK--8wzKeOa5Ycg?e=l9EJWE

